The Wembley Schools Federation - Lyon Park Primary

LEARNING & GROWING TOGETHER - July 2022 Edition





MESSAGE FROM THE ACTING HEADTEACHER

Dear Parents and Carers.

Another wonderful year with so many things to celebrate this year! Thank you for all your support as we returned to normal after the pandemic. The whole staff team have appreciated your support.

Finally, I hope that you all have a wonderful summer Break; hopefully, the sunny, warm weather continues.

All the best and see you all in September 2022!

Mrs Pacquette ©



School re-opens on Monday 5th September

2022 at 8.40am. Please be on time!

SOME OF OUR PROUD MOMENTS THIS YEAR!









There has been so much work done around reading, writing, maths and the other curriculum areas. The children have really enjoyed learning about various topics and they are showing that they remember more and can do more over time.

Well done to the staff team!



School Value of the Month: Achievement "The Greatest Achievement is to outperform yourself."



Sadly, we will be saying goodbye to:

Ms O'Grady - Reception class teacher
Ms Oldroyd - Nursery teacher
Ms Bejoud - 10 teacher
Mr Hasanaj - 30 teacher
Ms Ali - 40 teacher
Ms Maskill - 60 class teacher
Ms O'Sullivan - who works in the Office

We would like to thank all of the staff and wish them all the best for the future.

SCHOOL UNIFORM

From September 2022, all children will be expected to wear the new school jumper. Please see below. This uniform is:

EVERYDAY SCHOOL UNIFORM



Boys: White polo t-shirt/shirt, grey trousers, black shoes. Girls: White polo tshirt, shirt, grey skirt or trousers, flat black shoes - no heels



PE KIT



PE Kit: Navy Lyon Park Tshirt, black jogging bottoms, trainers

This can be bought from: Rumbles Uniform Shop 598 High Road, Wembley, Middlesex, HAO 2AF 0208 902 1393

READING PROGRESS

CONGRATULATIONS TO:

2L - Dilani Parthmaraja

3Y - Ayush Ajaykumar

4Y - Arya Patel

50 Prathana Jhony

6L Alisha Rehman

FOR THE MOST PROGRESS IN ACCELERATED READER!

WE ARE VERY PROUD OF YOU!

COVID

There is no longer a legal requirement for people with coronavirus (COVID-19) infection to self-isolate, however if you have any of the main symptoms of COVID-19 or a positive test result, the public health advice is to stay at home and avoid contact with other people.

The main symptoms of COVID-19 are a recent onset of any of the following:

- a new continuous cough
- a high temperature
- a loss of, or change in, your normal sense of taste or smell (anosmia)

In order to safeguard the whole school community, we are asking that you inform the school of any positive tests as we have a number of vulnerable children and staff across the school.

If you have a negative LFD test on day 5 and 6 of isolation then you may return to school.

ONLINE SAFETY

Please find below some information about how to keep children safe online. Even though the advice about Privacy & Security is aimed at parents/carers with children in Years 1-6, we believe it can be highly beneficial to all families. You can the information about Online Safety information for parents/carers on Common Sense Media:

www.commonsensemedia.org

